Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes

Friday, March 7, 2008
Battle Mountain - #4; Elko- HTC #137; Ely - #118; Pahrump – PVC #122; Winnemucca - #115
Present: Pete Bagley, Dick Borino, Angela de Braga, David Ellefsen, Patty Fox, Mari Hunter, Meachell LaSalle, Robert Lurker, Cyd McMullen, Richard McNally, Mary Swetich, Bret Murphy, Ed Nickel, Richard Kampf, Jay Larson, Lisa Campbell, Bonnie Hofland, Margaret Puccinelli
Guests: Paul KIllpatrick, Mike McFarlane, Lynette Macfarlan, Linda Uhlenkott, Lijuan Zhai
Minutes were approved from the February 8, 2008 meeting.
Evaluation Committee Step Four 

1. Three members from the Evaluation committee explained step four of the faculty evaluation process. Questions and comments were asked to be directed to either Lynette Macfarlan or Linda Uhlenkott. 

Associate Degrees – Patterns of Study

1. GBC does not have majors in Associate of Arts or Science degrees. The purpose of patterns of study is to promote transfer programs. Patterns of study are recommended or suggested course sequences to help students take the correct courses so they may transfer to a university. The patterns of study should be coordinated with the long term schedule. 
2. An area of confusion with the suggested patterns is the DARS reports. Faculty who are responsible for program supervision are often the ones that use DARS reports the most. The reports are difficult to read and understand. Further information pertaining to DARS reports will be communicated to departments once decided upon.
3. A separate pamphlet advertising the patterns of study was recommended. Transfer students will be provided with the pamphlet to help guide them through their course work. The patterns of study will be a benefit to both students and programs. 
Department Planning
1. Now that departments have set their goals it is important to prioritize them and set a timeline as to when they will be achieved. Reports with the updated information requested need to be sent to Bonnie by Friday, March 14, 2008. Some departments still haven’t submitted their goals. 
2. This is a requirement of accreditation and will become a permanent process. The process should not be a burden but rather help departments recognize what they do and strengths and weaknesses of their areas. 
3. The college is working to make an integrated assessment program. Currently, GBC doesn’t have a written assessment plan. We have little points; we’re assessing classes and programs. However, we don’t have a plan that draws a line between the dots that connects them all into one big plan. We should have an institutional plan and all the bits and pieces should ultimately focus on the mission when completed. 

4. GBC’s current mission statement is being revised and reformatted. Most departments and some programs don’t have mission statements. A mission statement is a fairly succinct statement. The statement is usually not more then three sentences and is often only one sentence long. 
5. Mike attended the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) annual meeting in February. NWCCU is revising their policy pertaining to accreditation visits. NWCCU is looking at moving away from the ten year accreditation event and implementing a seven year process. Each year a different focus will be analyzed. Sustainability will be important to the accreditation process in the future. The new process will not affect the upcoming visit. 
Update from the President

1. The President attended the meeting because the VPAA reminded the other Vice Presidents and himself that they made a commitment to attend various committee meetings. The President stated how important it is form him to stay in contact with chairs and other committees. He appreciated the humor and openness of the committee. By staying connected to faculty it makes him more understanding of the complexities that goes on with the decisions that chairs have to make. He requested to attend future meetings as often as he is invited. 
2. No new news on the financial front. There will not be construction money for new projects. NSHE is still negotiating planning dollars with the legislature. Chairs were encouraged to share ideas and suggestions pertaining to the budget with himself, the VPAA or any of the Deans. 
3. The Pahrump business office will undergo an audit on Monday, March 10, 2008. 
4. The positions that were not filled (GIS, Theatre and the Pahrump Social Sciences) will not be rehired for until the budget becomes sufficient to sustain the salaries. Positions that are vacated since the budget reduction will probably be filled. The President and VPAA agreed that all vacated positions would be prioritized with chairs, as a group, before filled. 
Re-Organization in Health Sciences

1. A unique situation in Health Sciences has come about. The department has lost experienced faculty to retirement and resignations. This has left the department with several new faculty members. 

2. Currently the department receives three credits of workload release for the Department Chair, six credits of workload release for the A.D.N. Director and six credits workload release for the B.S.N. Director per semester. This equates to 15 credits of release time for administrative duties. 
3. Because of the extenuating circumstances administration has decided to appoint Margaret Puccinelli as the Dean of Academic Support, Health Sciences and Human Services. The VPAA has met with the department and explained the reasons for the reorganization. He has also discussed the appointment with the Personnel committee and Faculty Senate Chairs. 
4. GBC will not incur significant costs by appointing Margaret to the position. The position will remain on an “A” contract and will take affect on July 1, 2008.

5. The position will continue with the department chair duties. However, some time in the future the chair responsibilities will be removed and placed on the department faculty. 
INT 100
1. Meachell LaSalle and Eric Walsh will be taking over the coordination of INT 100 for the next academic year. Six orientations will be conducted over one weekend, August 22 and 23, 2008. 
2. Going back to the old format where it is hard hitting information that students need to get started. The orientations should be useful and fun for the students. There will be a barbeque during the middle of the day for student participants, if funds are available.  
3. Orientations will be taught in teams. New faculty will be encouraged to team teach with experienced faculty. Staff and faculty will be asked to participate in the sessions. The VPAA will be teaching one of the offered sections.
4. At this time there isn’t an advisory board of faculty overseeing the orientations. However, several faculty who have taught the orientations in the past have been included in decisions pertaining to the structuring of the orientations. 

5. Meachell will bring a syllabus and schedule to the next meeting to share with chairs. Chairs will be able to offer input pertaining to the curriculum of the course at that time. 
6. Students will be encouraged to meet with an advisor or department representative during the barbeque. Students will have ten days after the orientation to meet with an advisor. A signature from the advisor must be obtained and then returned to the orientation instructor. 

Miscellaneous

1. Patty Fox needs an instructor for History of Rock Music for the CTE students in fall 08. 

2. Chairs were asked to get with Susanna Dorr to help create web pages for their departments. 
